Mass intentions for April
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Saturday 4 April Month’s mind for Pat Hynes @
Sunday 5 April Johnnie and Ann Egan, Curnaboll.
Sunday 12 April Joe and Ned Roche, Togher
APRIL 2009
Tuesday 19 April Kieran and Annie Hynes, Curnaboll
Sunday 26 April Lena and Peter Dunning
Altar Servers for April

Sunday 5 April Niamh and Deirdre
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Altar Society: Mary Shine, Helen Cunningham



Annual General Meeting
The AGM of the Clonown Community Centre committee took
place in the centre on 3 March. There was a large attendance.
The secretary, Margaret Fallon, gave an account of the various
activities held in the centre over the past year. Ann Dunning,
treasurer, reported on a successful year. In his address, the
chairperson, Michael Fallon, thanked the committee members,
Canon Devine who supported the committee throughout the
planning and building period, Michael Hassett, our contractor,
Kieran Nally who negotiated the lease and Gerry Pettit, who
designed the structure. A new committee was elected and vot-
ing for officers was held over until the next committee meeting.

Committee Meeting
The first meeting of the newly elected committee was held on
31 March. The following officers were elected.
Chairperson: Tommy Brien
Vice chairperson: Padraig Harney
Secretary: Margaret Fallon
Treasurers: Ann Dunning, Canon Devine

Use of the Hall
In future the key of the community centre will be held by
Maura Shine and bookings should be made through her. It will
be necessary also to enter the name of the organisation, the time
when hall was used and, where necessary, insurance details,
into a book.

Féile Cheoil

Congratulations to the children and teachers in Clonown School
on their performance at the Féile Cheoil. All the children in the
school took part. The teachers and childrenwere complimented
by the school inspector for the standard and quality of the play-
ing.

New Baby Girls
Congratulations to Dermot and Dympna Fogarty, Cappamore,
on the birth of their baby daughter, Emma.
Also, congratulations to Marguerite and James Costello, Old-
town, on the birth of Rebecca Lily.

Tea Morning for Alzheimer’s Association
The committee will hold a tea morning on Sunday 10 May in
the community centre after Mass. All proceeds will go the
Alzheimer’s Association. There will be more details in next
month’s newsletter

Table Quiz

A great night was had by all those who attended the table quiz,
which, thanks to Tommy Gilhooly and the sports committee,
was a huge success. A special word of thanks to the quiz mas-
ters, to Ray Reilly, to Texoil, Dunning Butchers, Medussa
Hair Fashions, Padraig and Oliver Kelly (Dublin) and James
Kilroy for their sponsorship and to committee members for
donating spot prizes.

Winners of the first prize were Kieran Nally, Tommy Brien,
Pat Fallon and Ronan Gavin.

Clean Up in the Area
For the past two years a Sunday was set aside for a general
tidying and litter removal in the area. This clean up was sup-
ported by Roscommon County Council and all collected litter
was removed by the council. It is hoped to have a similar
clean up this year, either during April or May. As many as
possible are asked to help out on the day. Further details about
date and time will be announced later.
Deepest Sympathy

The deepest sympathy of the community goes to the relatives
and friends of those who died recently.

Pat Hynes, Oldtown

Sonny Kelly (brother of Maureen Dunning, The Park)
Peadar Kearney, Creggane.

Billy Rackard (granduncle of Tommy Gilhooly)




